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July 11, 2023

Jim Huston, Chairman

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission

101 W. Washington St.

Indianapolis, IN 46204

Dear Chairman Huston:

RE: AES 2023 Rate Case – Cause No. 45911

I am writing to express my adamant opposition to AES’s proposed 13% rate hike (Cause No. 45911). In its filing, AES cites “inflationary impacts” as its rationale for the proposed increase—the requested 13% increase is more than quadruple the current rate of inflation (3.0%) and far beyond what is required to cover inflated costs of goods and services.
A rate hike of this magnitude would pose an enormous burden to many Hoosiers, most of whom have weathered inflationary impacts without a corresponding salary or cost-of-living increase. Hoosier consumers should not be forced to bear disproportionate additional costs to further subsidize a business that regularly makes over $10 billion in annual revenue. For Hoosiers, a 13% rent hike could be the difference between keeping the lights on or a service cutoff—for AES, it’s a drop in the bucket.
The proposed rate hike must be treated with extra scrutiny, not only because of the cost burden to ratepayers, but because Hoosiers have very little recourse if these rate hikes are implemented in full. AES is the only service provider in Marion County, meaning that its customers are unable to search for cheaper services with other utility companies. This monopoly power must mean that any proposed cost increases are considered thoroughly and skeptically by the IURC—companies with monopoly powers like AES are aware of the power they hold over their customers and often use their reliance to turn higher profits than they would in a competitive market. 
As summers and winters become more extreme, it is imperative that we do not endanger the affordability of electric services to AES’s 500,000+ customers. We cannot ask Hoosiers, who already pay the 13th highest energy costs in the nation, to pay more and more for the basics when many are already struggling with the current rates. 
As an elected representative and public servant, it is my duty to protect the best interests of Hoosiers and to uphold Indiana law, which specifies that the Legislature must protect "the 
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affordability of utility services for present and future generations of Indiana citizens." (IC 8-1-2-0.5). As such, I urge you to adhere to the IURC's stated mission—"to ensure the utilities provide 

 safe and reliable service at just and reasonable rates"—and decline to implement AES’s requested rate hike.
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Sincerely,

Fady Qaddoura
Indiana State Senator



Senate District 30
CC:

Wesley R. Bennett, Commissioner

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission

William I. Fine, Utility Consumer Counselor

Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor

Eric J. Holcomb, Governor
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Sarah Freeman, Commissioner

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission
David Veleta, Commissioner
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